
CANADIAN BRIDGE FEDERATION INCORPORATED 

LA FÉDÉRATION CANADIENNE INCORPORÉE DE BRIDGE 

99 Ellis Ave.  Nobleton, Ont.    L0G 1N0 

Phone: (416) 706-8550    

E-mail: canbridge@rogers.com 

 

CBF Board of Directors 

Videoconference Minutes 

December 9, 2021 

 

Present: 

Kathie Macnab, Director Zone I & CBF President 

Stephen Laufer, Director Zone III  

Jerry Mamer, Director Zone V  

Shelly Burns, Director Zone VI &CBF Vice-President 

Cathy Walsh, CBF Treasurer 

Ina Demme, CBF Executive Assistant 

 

Called to order at 6pm eastern 

 

Discussions: 

 
1. Next Cross Canada Game on BBO – Dec 18th 10 PST. Nancy Strachan to be head 

Director. 

2. Status of Documentary – Kathie has followed up Audrey Grant, no response yet. 

3. Zone 2 Representative – we have reached out to a number of people, but none are 

available/willing to serve. 

4. Bridge Canada – Neil has been spending extra time formatting. Cathy Walsh to write to 

Neil and request more information. 

5. Transatlantic Seniors – Top two senior teams can augment and play.  

6. 3 Month free membership – Ina to look into how to set this up in Membee. 

Move to adjourn 6:53pm eastern. 


